Wiscasset Planning Board
Minutes, November 28, 2016

Present:  
Larry Barnes, Al Cohen, Tony Gatti, Jackie Lowell, Karl Olson, Peter McRae, Lester Morse, 

Deb Pooler, Chairman Ray Soule and Town Planner Ben Averill

1.  Call to Order

Chairman Soule called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

2.  Approve November 14, 2016 minutes
Deb Pooler moved to accept the minutes.  Vote 6-0-3.
3.  Edward Keiser and Scott Lalumiere, Clark’s Point Development, LLC – Approval of amendment to subdivision plan approved on April 24, 2006, Map R-5, Lots 122-122-5, River Point Road

(Olson recused himself)  Karl Olson explained the amendment to the plan to the public and the board.  The total acreage of the property is approximately 172 acres; net acreage to be subdivided is 4.8 acres for four single family houses.   Reporting on the site walk, Lester Morse said the project looked good and his only concern was sewers on ledge.  Edward Keiser said the houses will have separate septic systems.  Deb Pooler, who also attended the site walk, said the development was the most beautiful  she had seen in her 15 years on the Planning Board.  
Al Cohen moved to accept the check list as presented.  Vote 8-0-1.  Al Cohen moved to accept the application as complete and to approve the application.  Vote 8-0-1.

4.  Other Business

Ben Averill reported that the applicant, who was not present at the previous meeting, had withdrawn her application, as she has decreased the number of children she will have at her day care facility and therefore needs neither State or Planning Board approval. 

5.  Adjourn

Al Cohen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 p.m.  Vote 9-0-0 

